Record of Proceedings
Coshocton City Council
Meeting Held: April 23, 2018

The regular session of the Coshocton City Council was called to order at 7:00 pm by Council
President Pro Tem Ms. Jackie Salmans. Council Members present were Mr. Mike Gross, Mr. Chad
Johnson, Ms. Jackie Salmans, Mr. Brad Fuller, Mr. Roger Moore, Mr. Glenn Mishler, Mr. Tom Grier
and Cherry Wilson, Clerk. President Cliff Biggers was absent and had notified the clerk of his
absence. Also, present Mr. Steve Mercer, Mayor and Mr. Max Crown, Safety Service Director.

Previous Meeting Minutes: President Pro Tem Salmans confirmed that all council members had
received the minutes from 4/9/18. Chad Johnson made the motion to accept the minutes as
presented, seconded by Tom Grier. After roll call vote all members voted yes.

Petitions & Remonstrance’s: Richard Emler of Park Avenue expressed his concerns regarding a
rumor that a fracking company wants to put contaminated water in Coshocton. He also
mentioned the graffiti on the back of the Sprint Print Building on Main Street. Glenn Mishler
addressed the fracking concern saying Buckeye Brine (not in the city limits) has applied to
change their well type. Tom Grier clarified they are currently injecting Brine Water which is a
waste product from fracking wells, they are not fracking.
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Barbara Teddy with the Coshocton Environment Awareness group expressed her concerns with
Buckeye Brine changing their well type to be able to accept and inject hazardous material. She
could find no documentation where any company in the United States has converted from a
class one well to a class two. There will be required public meeting for this application process.

Todd Shroyer from Coshocton County Emergency Medical Service was present to explain the
need for the levy that will be on the May ballot. The agency is at minimum staff now with 4
crews if levy does not pass they will have to cut another crew and it could affect their response
times. Currently 80% of their calls, responders are at the door in less than 8 minutes.

Devin Albert and Cindy Hemming approached council about adding 2 “Take a Book, Leave a
Book” Libraries in the City. One will be at the Art Park on Main Street. He was there to ask the
City’s guidance on where to place the second one and if the city would help with installation.
City Hall was proposed as the second location.

Anne Cornell with the Pomerene Center thanked council for their financial support.

Reports of Standing or Special Committees: Brad Fuller reported the vacant property
ordinance will be ready for council at the next committee meeting on May 7.

City Officers Reports:

Mayor’s Report: Mayor Mercer spoke about ordinance 29-18 and the upcoming vacant property
ordinance.

Service Director’s Report: Max Crown reported another successful Coshocton City Clean-up Day.
The weather was great, there were approximately 125-150 volunteers that picked up
approximately 4 tons of trash. Max thanked everyone for participating.

Sheriff’s Office Report: An officer was present and reported the Sheriff’s Office is doing well.

Law Director’s Report: Bob Skelton was present; his monthly report was included in council
packets.

Auditors Report: Auditor Sherry Kirkpatrick was present and asked council to approve the Cash
Statement dated 3/30/18; Detailed Check Report dated 3/21/18 & 3/27/18 and Then and Now’s dated
3/21/18. Chad Johnson made a motion to accept the reports as presented, seconded by Glenn Mishler
all members voted yes.
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Fire Chief’s Report: Chief Layton was present with no report.

Introduction of Ordinances:

Tom Grier made a motion to add Ordinance 29-18 to the Agenda, seconded by Chad Johnson,
all members voted yes.

Legislation at first reading:
28-18 an ordinance vacating a 15 Foot alley totaling 0.1178 Acres from Eim Street to the end
that was previously vacated by ordinance 71-46. Ordinance to take its course.

29-18 an ordinance authorizing the Mayor to sign all documents necessary for the first
amendment to Job Creation Gran Agreement with Kraft Heinz Foods Company. After the first
reading Roger Moore made a motion to suspend the rules and give the ordinance a second
reading, seconded by Mike Gross, all members voted yes. After the second reading Brad Fuller
made a motion to suspend the rules and give the ordinance a third reading, seconded by Roger
Moore, all members voted yes. After the third reading all members voted yes. Ordinance 29-18
passed with the emergency clause.

Legislation at second reading:
19-18 an ordinance authorizing the Mayor or Service Director to sign all documents necessary
for the city to purchase four lots at the end of North Third Street in the City of Coshocton.

Ordinance to take its course.

Legislation at third reading:
None

Resolutions:
None

Unfinished Business: None
New Business: None

Communications: Brad Fuller reminded council next Monday is the 5" Monday of the month
the next Council Committee meeting will be Monday, May 7.

The clerk read 3 liquor licenses renewal and changes, LP Ohio 101LC, LP Ohio 2" St LLC and
Legacy Lanes & Lounge LLC. Council chose to not have a hearing on any of them.

Adjournment: Glenn Mishler made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Chad Johnson, all
members voted yes. Council adjourned at 7:57 pm.
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